Caribbean trip –Day 1
We left for Houston on Sat. Nov. 21 from Dulles airport.  A minor cosmetic repair inside the airplane (a 767) delayed our flight by a ½ hour, and we finally landed in Houston – a hub and huge airport.  We were staying at the airport Marriott as Princess booked us there and is providing transportation to the ship included in our overall package.  The Marriott is a train ride and a walk away - as the crow flies - and here he flies for several miles. The room was also a good hike from the reception desk as the wing of the hotel where we were assigned was being renovated and only one of four corridors was accessible.
We got ready for bed and promptly fell asleep.  Because we are elite Marriott members, we got breakfast included in our room rate at a special concierge lounge.  

At the appointed hour we came downstairs to catch the bus to the dock and were greeted by a large number of passengers in wheel chairs.  Guess I’m not the only one who has trouble negotiating these distances which are more appropriate for runners or sprinters!  

We had to wait for a bus capable of actually accommodating a wheel chair and then travel 45 minutes to the port where we saw huge numbers of people lined up to board the ship.  The advantage to needing a wheel chair to board is that you and your entire party (in this case only Jeff) go through a special handicapped section and we moved far faster than the other line.  Ship is fully booked and that means over 3000 passengers will be going on this trip!
We finally got to our stateroom and headed for the buffet to eat lunch since it was already nearly 3 p.m. and we were hungry. After the mandatory lifeboat drill, we got underway.  Cozumel here we come!
